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COMMUNICATION RECEIVED FROM THE UNITED STATES OF 
AMERICA CONCERNING ITS POLICIES REGARDING THE 

MANAGEMENT OF PLUTONIUM 

 
1. The Secretariat has received a letter, dated 19 September 2001, from the Permanent Mission 
of the United States of America to the IAEA in which the Government of the United States in 
keeping with its commitment under the Guidelines for the Management of Plutonium (contained in 
INFCIRC/549 of 16 March 1998 and hereinafter referred to as the “Guidelines”), and in 
accordance with Annexes B and C of the Guidelines, makes available an annual statement of its 
national holdings of civil unirradiated plutonium and of plutonium contained in spent civil reactor fuel, 
as of 31 December 1999.  
 
2. The Permanent Mission of the United States has also conveyed in its letter under reference 
that in “Annex C, the previous year’s figure for plutonium contained in spent fuel at civil reactor sites, 
was changed to 302 metric tons from the value of 312 metric tons reported as of December 31, 
1998. Inconsistencies with the data reported in the U.S. Department of Energy’s Nuclear Materials 
Management Safeguards and Security (NMMSS) System were identified and action was taken to 
correct the values reported.” 
 
3. In the light of the request expressed by the United States in its note verbale of 1 December 
1997, concerning its policies regarding the management of plutonium (INFCIRC/549 of 16 March 
1998), the texts of the enclosure of the letter of 19 September 2001 are attached for the information 
of all Member States. 
 
 








